
 

 

    April/May 2021 Newsletter 

This past November we had to temporarily close our doors to the public. We are 

pleased to announce that browsing hours will return beginning on April 5th 2021!  

Come inside and browse our shelves during the following times: 

Monday & Wednesday 3:00 pm to 8:00 pm 

Tuesday & Thursday 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Friday & Saturday 12:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

Sunday 12:30 pm to 3:30 pm 

 

There will be a limit of 12 people (excluding staff) in the building at one time, as 

such you may be asked to wait before entering. We would love to have you stay a 

while but please try to limit your time inside whenever possible. Public computer 

access will be available in 30 minute time slots. 

A mask covering your mouth and nose must be worn at all times. 

We are still offering curbside pickup during times when the library is closed to browsers. 

Give us a call to arrange for curbside pickup during the following times: 

Monday & Wednesday 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Tuesday & Thursday 2:00 pm to 5:00 pm 

Friday & Saturday 10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Place holds via our online catalog or call us at 845-786-2100 ext 11 to have us pull something 

from our shelves. When you arrive, park along Lee Avenue (by the rear ramp entrance to the 

library), remain in your vehicle wearing your mask, & give us a call to let us know you’ve arrived. 

Want to be the first to know about virtual programming for all ages? Visit our website at 

rosememoriallibrary.org or follow us on Facebook at: facebook.com/STPRoseMemorialLibrary 

Visit our events calendar directly via this handy shortcut: bit.ly/roseevents2021 

Rose Memorial Library events are also listed in the Burbio Calendar app! 

Looking for something new to read? Check out our Staff Picks on page 3! 



Available for pick-up on or after Thurs., April 15th Wednesday, April 7th at 1:00 pm 

Wednesday, May 26th at 7:00 pm  Wednesday, May 5th at 6:00 pm 

 

To register for adult programs, visit us online at: rosememoriallibrary.org or give us a call at: (845) 786-2100 ext 13 

Celebrate Earth Day by joining Jennifer Sheridan from 

Rockland Green via Zoom & finding out what happens to our 

trash & recycling, how to properly dispose of household 

hazardous materials, & other important issues affecting our 

environment in Rockland County. Registration required. 

To register for youth programs, visit us online at: www.rosememoriallibrary.org or give us a call at: (845) 786-2100 ext 12 

Join Eric Migdal of It’s All Relative Genealogy via Zoom and 

learn how to build a family tree. In this virtual presentation, 

you will learn the differences of pedigree and 

family group trees, how to gather accurate 

information, and how to understand and 

analyze relationships. Lecture followed by 

Q&A session. Registration required. 

Join us to discuss “The Devil and the 

Dark Water” by Stuart Turton. Digital 

book club titles are always available free (with no 

waiting lists!) to all Stony Point cardholders via 

Hoopla. To get started with Hoopla download 

the Hoopla Digital app to your mobile device or 

visit HooplaDigital.com. Registration required.  

Brighten up your kitchen with this easy and fun craft project 

to make at home! You provide a pencil and scissors, we 

provide all other supplies. Preregister and pick up 

your kit at the front desk or via curbside pickup on 

or after April 15th.  Registration required.   

Check our online calendar for sign up dates! 

Check out the library calendar and Facebook page for 

upcoming Take & Makes. Our Take & Makes include crafts, 

activity sheets, stickers, and more! Registration required. 

Check our online calendar for sign up dates! 

Each month we provide “Library Loot Boxes” filled with a fun 

activity for you to take home. For grades 4—12. 

Registration required. 

 

All programming will continue to be virtual until further 

notice. 

… but that’s not all! Keep an eye on our online events calendar and our Facebook page for more upcoming 

programming for all ages! 



 

The opening of the hit podcast My Brother, My 

Brother, and Me asserts that the advice of the 

McElroy Brothers “should never be followed,” 

but that definitely doesn’t apply to the advice in 

this book! Everybody Has a Podcast (Except 

You) offers a comprehensive but not 

overwhelming guide to creating a podcast from conception to 

audio editing to advertising, and more. I don’t think I’m going 

to be starting a podcast anytime soon but I nevertheless 

found this to be a funny and entertaining look behind the 

scenes at how podcasts get made. 

Everybody Has a Podcast (Except You) by: The McElroys 

Coming this summer, get ready for a Story Safari with  

Page Turner ANIMAL Adventures!  

We will have 8 weeks of shows, stories, animations, songs, crafts, games, and recipes inspired 

by all types of animals.  

More information to follow, check our website and Facebook page for updates! 

 

In You Are Not Alone, Shay Miller's life is turned 

upside down when she witnesses a woman leap 

in front of a subway train. She can't stop 

thinking about her. Shay gets wrapped up in the 

woman's circle of friends leading to an intriguing 

plot full of twists and turns that keeps you 

guessing until the very end.  

You Are Not Alone by: Greer Hendricks & Sarah Pekkanen 

American Dirt by: Jeanine Cummins 

A year or so ago, this book was in such demand 

that is was never on library shelves.  If you 

didn't get on a hold list then and missed this 

one, now is a good time to pick it up. It is a well 

researched work of fiction telling the story of 

the real life immigration situation faced by so 

many. Particularly as the Mexico/U.S border is in the news 

every day, this book will help the reader remember that 

these numbers we hear about at the borders are human 

beings with a variety of stories. The stories of the characters 

in this book will stick with the reader.   

Looking for more reading recommendations? 

Check out the NoveList Plus database linked on 

our webpage! 

Visit rosememoriallibrary.org and click on Databases in the Research menu. 

NoveList is a reader's advisory service that allows you to find fiction and non-fiction 

titles similar to authors or titles you already enjoy!  

What library staff have been reading and enjoying... 



- Pat J. Aguanno 
- Rita & Richard Anderson 
- Pio & Elaine Annunziata 
- Marianne Ansel 
- Arch Capital (matching gift) 
- Winthrop & Michelle Armour 
- Richard J. Bartz 
- Richard & Dale Bellafatto 
- Marie Bertrand 
- Richard & Vicki Biribin 
- Blackbaud Giving Fund (matching gift) 
- Carol A. Boesch 
- Sonia Bragado 
- Conselo & Dennis Brannon 
- E & B Britch 
- Richard & Denise Brown 
- Tom Brown 
- Kathy Burns, In memory of John 
   Schwing 
- Kathryn & Robert Burns 
- Barbara & John Capria 
- Carmen Carnevale 
- John B. Casey 
- Douglas Casscles 
- Elizabeth T. Cavanaugh 
- Mr. & Mrs. John Checco 
- Marian & Gerry Chomiak 
- Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Clark 
- Sara & John T. Clarke 
- Susan & Bruce Cloer 
- Joseph Colantonio 
- Tom & Peggy Condon 
- Bradley P. Conklin 
- Mary Jeanne & Bobby Conklin 
- Michael Connolly 

- Candice Consentino 
- Kyle Cooper 
- Mr. & Mrs. Spencer Corbett 
- Mr. & Mrs. Matthew T. Coyne 
- Laurraine M. Cozza 
- Patricia Crescenzo 
- Richard Cunningham 
- Paul Cusano 
- Marybeth & Stephen Darnobid 
- T & P Donleavy 
- Mr. & Mrs. Richard Drews 
- Marguerite M. Egan 
- Jo-Ann Finn 
- Bob & Marie Frasco 
- Linda & Robert Freundel 
- Mary Ellen & Ray Furlong 
- Stuart Gates, In Memory of Elinor Gates 
- John P. Gazzola 
- Francisco Gonzalez 
- Kathleen & William Gooley 
- Carter & Beth Green 
- Dorothy T. Greene 
- Gyro Point Plus Corp. 
- Rita & John Hand 
- H & S Restaurant 
- Joseph Hannigan 
- Mrs. Milagros Hayes 
- Arthur & Wiltrud Henderson 
- Carole Hinds 
- Bill & Eileen Hobbs 
- Anita Horowitz 
- Jane Hylas 
- Michael & Judith Jenkins 
- Harriet Johnson 
- The Kennelly Family 

- Mrs. Nancy Langehennig 
- Ray & Marilyn Leddy 
- Steven & Laura Lefkow  
- Donna & Thomas Lennane 
- The Lenore Family  
- Frank E. LeRoy 
- James & Hughann Limpert 
- Tom Linke 
- Elizabeth & Stephen Lonergan 
- Lawrence Lubanty 
- Anita Mari 
- Kim & Marc Marino 
- Melodie & Francis Martino 
- Michael Pagano & Mary R. Fogarty 
- Mr. & Mrs. Roger Mason 
- The Meany Clan 
- Eleanor Medora 
- Kathy Messina 
- Ellen & Tom Micelli 
- Donald Minerick 
- Mary Beth & JoAnn Modafferi, In 
  Memory of Joseph Finn 
- Mr. & Mrs. Brian Moore 
- Bobbie & Terry Moore 
- Kimberly & Austin Morange 
- Patience Morgan-Irigeyen 
- Mr. & Mrs. Peter Morris 
- Claire Mugavero 
- Daniel Murphy 
- Ted Needleman 
- Joanna Neumann 
- Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ngai 
- John & Mary O'Brien 
- Desmond O'Hanlon 
- John & LuAnn Panebianco 

- Barbara & Kenneth Pearson  
- The Pelton Family 
- Gladys Perez 
- Agnes Peterson 
- Joseph Petrucci 
- Joan Picarello 
- Nunzio Picariello 
- Mary Rogan 
- John Rogan, In Memory of Kathleen 
   Rogan 
- Marguerite Rogers 
- Warren & Ann Sayre 
- Deborah & Mark Schauer 
- Richard Schindele 
- Robert L. Schmidt, In Memory of 
   Helen Ann Schmidt 
- Ursula Schneider 
- Eric Schreck Jr. 
- Mary & Kenneth Sheldon 
- Amal Sherif 
- Sue Marie Soto 
- Jay & Kathie Stein 
- Edmund & Lucille Stubbing 
- Joyce Tinelli, In Memory of Lt. 
   Frank J. Tinelli 
- Kathleen & Donald Toscano 
- Stuart L. Gates 
- Jean M. Villa 
- William & Kathleen Voigt 
- Patricia Waldron 
- Mr. & Mrs. James Walters 
- Scott & LuAnn Wellington 
 
… and 46 anonymous donors! 

 

Thank you to all who donated to our 2020 & 2021 annual appeals! 

- Mr. & Mrs. Pat Aguanno 
- Pio & Elaine Annunziata 
- Marianne Ansel 
- Anthony & Carol Antonini 
- Winthrop & Michelle Armour 
- Ray & Pat Baisley 
- Richard J. Bartz 
- Mrs. Lorraine Bauder 
- Richard & Patricia Benzinger 
- Marie Bertrand 
- Rich Biribin 
- The Bonanno Family 
- Consuelo & Dennis Brannon 
- Mark Breithaupt 
- Richard & Denise Brown 
- The Browns 
- Robert E. Bulson 
- Margaret Burton 
- C & B Restaurant 
- Barbara & John Capria 
- Suzanne & Leonard Cardillo 
- Carmen Carnevale 
- Marlene A. Case 
- John B. Casey 
- Douglas Casscles 
- John & Linda Mahler Castellano 
- Consuolo Ceballos 
- Mr. & Mrs. John Checco 
- Chomiak Family 
- Margaret Clark 
- Gabriela & Thiago Coelho 
- Millsade Ltd. 
- Joseph Colantonio 
- Kevin & Maria Collins 

- Brad Conklin  
- Mary Jeanne & Bobby Conklin 
- Linda Connolly 
- Edward & Candice Cosentino 
- Ed & Diane Courtney 
- Alan & Patricia Dagistino 
- Marybeth & Stephen Darnobid 
- Josh DeEntremont 
- Rocco D'Elik 
- Rosemarie DeVincenzo 
- Sylvia L. Diehl 
- Mr. & Mrs. Richard Drews 
- Patricia Dwyer 
- Kevin & Sumiko Ednie 
- Richard & Barbara Eggers 
- David & Margret Evangelista 
- Fairway Testing Co. Inc. 
- Magdalene Fennessy 
- Jo-Ann Finn 
- Margaret Foxman 
- Mr. & Mrs. Freundel 
- Stuart L. Gates 
- Ellen Goggin 
- Beth & Carter Green 
- Mary Ellen Hampson 
- Rita & John Hand 
- Joseph D. Hannigan 
- Helen & James Hannigan 
- Ralph O. Heavner 
- Carole Hinds 
- Mr. & Mrs. Bill Hobbs 
- Mary Holdampf 
- Elizabeth Hughes 
- Harriet Johnsen 

- Katie & Jud Johnston 
- Susan Keefe-Cloer 
- Eileen & Joseph Kelly 
- The Kennelly Family 
- Bill & Maureen Kurtz 
- Kay Laiso 
- Mary Langdon 
- Nancy Langehennig 
- Bill & Beverly Leach 
- Mary E. Leddy 
- Mr. & Mrs. Stephan LeMoine 
- Nancy Lenore 
- Joseph Longo 
- Ann Ludwig 
- Anita Mari 
- Fred & Adele Marino 
- Marc & Kim Marino 
- Alice Martin 
- Melodie & Francis Martino 
- Sarah McGuire 
- Eleanor Medora 
- Thomas M. Micelli 
- Kimberly & Austin Morange 
- Patience Morgan-Irigoyen 
- Mary J. Morris 
- Mr. & Mrs. Peter Morris 
- Claire Mugavero 
- Johanna Neumann 
- Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ngai 
- Kenny Nicholas 
- John & Mary O'Brien 
- Mr. & Mrs. James O'Brien 
- Kevin & Lorraine O’Connor 
- Margherita Osborne 

- Michael Pagano & Mary R. Fogarty 
- Patricia & John Pagano 
- Mr. & Mrs. Ken Pearson 
- Gladys Perez 
- Anges Peterson 
- Joseph Petrucci 
- Karla Phillips 
- James F. Purcell 
- Bert Rivera - Vicmarr Insurance 
- Jim & Susan Rizzi 
- Thomas Robinson 
- Elizabeth Rodgers 
- Marge Rogers 
- Karen & Todd Rose 
- William C. Ryan 
- Patricia Saliani 
- Martin & Beatrice Sasin 
- Ann & Warren Sayre 
- Patricia A. Schneider 
- Susan A. McGuire-Shankey 
- Stony Point Dental PC 
- Carole Surin 
- Mary Swift 
- Eileen and Jim Tlamsa 
- Kathleen & Donald Toscano 
- Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Valente 
- Kenneth Vanderoef 
- William & Kathleen Voigt 
- Scott & LuAnn Wellington  
- Peggy Willock 
- Youcheng Wu 
- The Youngs 
- Josephine Ziotis 
 
… and 68 anonymous donors! 

2020 

2021 



The Board of Trustees would like to sincerely thank the residents of Stony Point for their on-going support 

and generosity to Rose Memorial Library during the past, very difficult year. Our best wishes on their 

retirements to Jim Mahoney, Library Director, and Senior Staff members, Rosina Hoey, and Ann Ludwig, for 

their many years of dedicated service to the library system. 

In addition, the Board extends sincere appreciation to the staff. Throughout 2020, they worked to stay 

connected to our patrons creating a variety of virtual programming for every age group. Patrons were also 

able to take advantage of the digital offerings on the website. Over the past year, our online presence has 

greatly increased because it offered our patrons unlimited access. 

As you may know, Rose Memorial Library opened in 1949 with a town population of just 5,000. There has 

been one addition in the 1960s since that time. Today, Stony Point's population has tripled to 15,000 

residents. Our library is 3,500 sq ft serving our community. The Board of Trustees is working towards a long-

range goal to expand and meet the needs of our growing town. The possibility of expansion would allow us 

to enhance our programming, have a dedicated activity room for children's and adult activities, create a 

makerspace, develop a STEM program and create an area for community groups to hold meetings and 

events.  

An expansion of our library would have a positive impact on the town of Stony Point and its residents. I am 

sure you agree that our public library is a cornerstone of Stony Point, essential to its 

economic competitiveness, vitality and future. The Board welcomes any and all input 

from the public with regard to this long-term improvement project. 

Looking forward to a happy and healthy 2021. Be well and stay safe. 

 

James Brooks 

President, Board of Trustees 

What is Community Supported Agriculture (CSA)? A CSA is a mutually beneficial partnership where consumers receive fresh, 

nutritious produce while helping to sustain the livelihoods and stewardship of regional farmers. In a CSA arrangement the farmer 

pre-sells “shares” of his or her farm’s upcoming harvest to individuals, families and institutions. This CSA is with Blooming Hill Farm, 

an organic, family owned farm in Blooming Grove, NY. 

Pickup at the Rho Building begins June 2nd and will last for 20 or 26 weeks.  You can choose between a full share which feeds a 

family of 4-6 or a half share which will feed 2-4 people. Pricing and registration information can be found at https://bit.ly/

stonypointcsa or follow them on Facebook at facebook.com/StonyPointFarmersMarket 

Still have questions? Join us on Wednesday April 21st at 7pm for a virtual information session with Farmer Guy Jones of 

Blooming Hill Farm. Email stonypointcfs@gmail.com for meeting access information or with additional questions.  
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Meetings:  4/21 & 5/19 at 6:30 pm 

HOLIDAY CLOSINGS: 

4/4 (Easter Sunday) & 5/31 (Memorial Day) 

     As you may know, James Mahoney, our Library 

Director, retired as of December 2020. Jim joined Rose 

Memorial Library in March of 2016 after having spent 

more than thirty years as a public library director at 

Sloatsburg, Nyack, and Cornwall. Following decades of 

dedicated service to the library system, he will truly be missed. 

     2020 was an unforgettable year for everyone. Notable changes: 

Rosina Hoey, Senior Staff for 42 years, and Ann Ludwig, Senior Staff for 

24 years, both retired. Marie-Elena Ortiz, 7 years with Rose Memorial, 

became the Library Director at Highland Falls Library. And, Carleen Ince 

joined our library family. Well wishes to all! 

     The Rose Memorial team endeavored to provide programming online 

as well as fun “take & make” crafts for our younger patrons. After 

reopening in June of 2020, the entire Rose Memorial team has worked to 

adhere to the CDC guidelines to ensure safety for all.  

     Although we returned to Curbside Only in November, we will be 

reopening cautiously for limited access in the near future and look 

forward to seeing you again. Watch for notifications on our Facebook 

page and our website. 

    Carole Gomez, 

     Interim Director 

    ROSE MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND DRIVE 

Yes, I would like to make a donation to the Library to enhance its programs and facilities. 

[Please make check payable to Rose Memorial Library Association] 

Amount enclosed:  [   ]  $25 [   ]  $50  [   ]  $100 [   ]  Other $______ 

 [   ] Gift in honor of        [   ] Gift in memory of  ______________________________________________________________ 

 Name_________________________________________ Address ____________________________________________ 

     Email ________________________________________   [  ] Please email me about library news and events     

Please drop off your donation at the library or send to: 

Rose Memorial Library   79 East Main Street   Stony Point, New York 10980                                                                                                                                                           

Donations to the library are tax-deductible. 

——————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

  0421 

James Brooks, 
President 

Amanda Pagán-Glass,  
Vice President 

F. Hollis Griffin, Jr., 
Secretary 

 
Theodore Needleman, 

Treasurer 
 

Richard Eggers,  
Trustee 

Now that the once-a-century pandemic is hopefully 

in the rearview mirror, we would love to revive a 

Friends of the Library group. Friends is a volunteer 

group of card-carrying, lifelong learners, readers, 

writers, thinkers, and browsers who support the 

goals of our library. A sample of activities sponsored by Friends’ 

groups include book sales & other fundraising ideas, special 

library programs, and advocacy.  

If you are interested in renewing the Rose Memorial Library 

Friends’ group, please contact: RMLFRIENDS79@GMAIL.COM 


